
To: 

The Director  

Industry Assessments, Development Assessment 

Department of Planning & Land Environment  

 

 

Dear Director, 

 

Thank you for your letter informing about the exhibition process and the allowance of making a 

submission in relation to the proposed development of the construction and operation of the 

Woodlawn Advanced Energy Recovery Centre near Tarago. I have read and acknowledge and accept 

the Department’s disclaimer and declaration. I also confirm that I have not made a political 

donation.  

 

I object to the proposed development because I verily believe that such an operation would cause 

the release of harmful toxins into the environment which would ultimately affect the health of all 

residing in Tarago and surrounding areas. In my opinion, Veolia has mismanaged the waste site ie. 

the leaking containers, the stench from the site which affects everyone in Tarago and surrounding 

areas, and toxins being released in Crisps Creek which affects our wildlife and farm animals that 

drink the water further down stream. If the toxins in the air won’t kill us then the food we eat, that 

has ingested the toxins will. I have no confidence in Veolia and verily believe that if such a facility 

were to operate then everyone in Tarago and surrounding areas will eventually become sick and 

possibly die. 

 

Please do not allow this development application to be approved. 

 

Thank you for taking the time to read my objection. 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

Maria-Luisa Reitano 

96 Mulwaree Street 

Tarago NSW 2580 

Ph: 0418 113 824 

 



 

 

 

 


